MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Mold Town Council Policy and Audit Committee held at the Town Hall on Monday 16th November 2015.

PRESENT: 

Councillors: Bob Gaffey, Bryan Grew, Anthony Parry and Phil Thomas with the Clerk and Finance Officer.

Apologies: Councillors Haydn Bateman and Geoff Matthias 

12.
DECLARATION OF INTERESTS
There were no declarations of interest.
13.
MINUTES

Resolved:  It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Policy & Audit Committee held on 20th July 2015 be received and approved as a correct record.

14.
APPOINTMENT OF INTERNAL AUDITOR
The Committee considered the previously circulated proposals for the provision of an Internal Audit Service.  The Clerk advised members of the changes to the Audit process which will be more robust from 2016, and advised that the Internal Audit should reflect the changes to ensure the Town Council meets the requirements of the External Audit.  Members agreed that the internal audit should be more robust and agreed that of the two proposals received that of JDH appeared to address this need.  
Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend to Full Council the appointment of JDH Business Services for 2015/16 end of year auditing and review the contract again for 2016/17. 

15. 


 WELSH LANGUAGE SCHEME
The Committee considered the previously circulated report of the Town Clerk providing an update on recent concerns relating to the Town Councils obligations under the adopted Welsh Language Scheme.  Members noted that under the scheme the Town Council should now have in place a bilingual website.  The Town Clerk advised that she had made some enquiries on the likely cost of introducing a bilingual website which would be in the region of £2,500 for translations and an additional £950 for the provision of the website.  Members agreed that it was important to introduce the website to ensure compliance.  Councillor Grew suggested that rather than asking the Budget group to raise the budget for 2016/17 the Town Council could make use of reserves to cover the costs of introducing the bilingual website. 
Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) The Town Council, at its meeting to be held on 25th November 2015, be recommended to approve the introduction of a bilingual website;
b) Any associated costs for the bilingual website to come from funds held in reserves, estimated at £3.500.
16.
H.R. POLICY
The Committee considered the current HR Policy for training development and Performance Appraisals and agreed that the current policy was adequate.  Members did agree however that the current Mayor and former Mayor should now conduct a performance appraisal on the Town Clerk.  This would then allow the Clerk to carry out appraisals on all remaining staff.  

Members also discussed the recording of training, particularly training attended by members.  They agreed that should a quality standard be introduced for Community and Town Councils in Wales then it would be beneficial to have a record of all training attended by members.  Councillor Grew also suggested that all Deputy Mayors should attend Chair training courses before becoming Mayor.

Resolved:  It was resolved to recommend to Full Council that:

a) The Mayor and former Mayor should carry out a performance appraisal as soon as possible with the Town Clerk, and for the Clerk to then carry out appraisals on all remaining staff;
b) The Deputy Mayor attend a Chair training course before becoming Mayor;

c) A record of training attended by members be kept and where possible back date the record.

17.
PAPERLESS OFFICE

The Town Clerk advised members that she had contacted Abergele Town Council, as requested by Councillor Grew to enquiry on how they introduced tablets for all members.  The Clerk provided members with the information obtained from Abergele and whilst it was agreed that the introduction of Ipad’s for all members had made savings  on photocopying and paper there had been initial costs associated with purchasing the Ipad’s at £299 each and email host services because of the increase of traffic in and out of the account exceeding their limits.  

Members agreed that this year was not a good year to be asking Town Council to consider budget pressures for approximately £5,000 to make this introduction.  Instead, members agreed to seek support from all members to where possible use the electronic copy of the agenda sent by the Clerk, and if they do need a paper copy to go to the office to collect it rather than it being posted out by the Clerk.

Resolved:  It was resolved to seek support from Full Council for members to 
make use of the electronic agenda sent by the Clerk where possible, but 
should a member require a paper copy, they should collect it from the Town 
Hall.
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